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Fourth of July Parade 2021 

National Night Out

Shredding Event

 

The Haddon Heights Police Department 
is in need of Crossing Guards. 

If you’re in good health, enjoy 
being out doors and spending 
time helping children you may 
be qualified. 
Interested applicants should 
apply at the: Haddon Heights 

Police Department, 625 Station Avenue, Haddon 
Heights, NJ 08035. Please call 856-547-0614 ext. 
10 if you have any questions.

Join us for a Shredding 
Only Event on Saturday, 
October 30th located at 
the Audubon Municipal 
Building 606 W. Nicholson 
Road, Audubon, NJ from 
9:00am - 12:00pm. 

Crossing Guards Needed

Tuesday, August 3, 2021
McLaughlin-Norcross Memorial Dell
6pm - 9pm
Come meet the Haddon Heights Police Department! 
Bring your family, friends, and neighbors for a night 
of fun and community building. 

Face Painting    Touch-a-Truck
Popcorn    Ice Cream    Live Music
Pie Eating Contest    and MORE! 

Special Thanks to our Community Sponsors !
John’s Friendly Market - Brooklyn Pizza - Local Links

Ralph’s Pizza - Classic Asia - Del Buono Bakery 
Cabana - Kenny’s World - Philly Pretzel Factory 

Tis So Sweet - Mister Softee - Cross County Connection

The 4th of July Parade was a great success this year! What a special day it turned out to be as we came 
together as a community to celebrate our nation’s birth and to honor our Hometown Hero’s. This year, 
leading the parade was the Haddon Heights Police Chief Mike Scardino and Captain Tom Schneider. Our 
Grand Marshal, Jennifer Griffith, rode in a vintage convertible with her son Gavin followed by her proud 
husband, John, and their daughter, Lilly. The parade featured traditional favorites like the Haddon Heights 
Fire Department, our Independence Day Queen & Court, local churches, organizations, clubs and sports 
teams as well as corvettes, the Cars & Coffee group, antique and cool cars and many more.
Mayor Zach Houck and his family, as well as town council members, waved to the crowds and tossed out 
#HeightsTogether rubber bracelets. Our adorable littlest residents rode bicycles or were pushed in patriotic 
baby strollers and wagons along the parade route. Many thanks to Andrea and Matt Pagan for helping to 
organize the bicycle and baby portion of the parade. Floats, a golf cart, and trucks carrying community 
members were all featured in the parade. The audience was dazzled by the color guard, Sam Cam’s Dance 
Studio and several string bands. The newest, and most buzzed about addition to this wonderful event 
was the 76ers West Powelton Drum Band. This group brought so much energy and enthusiasm to the 
day and we hope to make them part of future 4th of July parades. The parade closed with a tribute to our 
Hometown Hero’s with several frontline and essential workers who call Haddon Heights home. Lastly, 
our encore special guest, Ernie Merlino, who is a 96-year old WWII vet, and 69-year resident of Haddon 
Heights was escorted down the parade route in a military jeep to end this truly extraordinary event. Ernie 
let the driver know it was his first time in a jeep in 74 years!   
A thank you goes out to Marian Hauser and Julie Yuhaze for helping out behind the scenes and to Bob 
Hunter and Trish Shields for coordinating the staging area the day of the big event. A huge, happy thank 
you to resident, Joe Magee for co-chairing the entire event with Councilwoman Trisha Egbert. Joe was 
responsible for securing many of the acts that were among the most celebrated moments of this year’s 
parade.  
If you would like to volunteer or participate in next year’s parade, contact Trisha Egbert via email tegbert@
haddonhts.com. SEE PAGE 10 FOR SOME FUN PHOTOS OF THE DAY!

Halloween House 
Decorating Contest
The library is holding its sixth annual Halloween House 
Decorating Contest this October.  Last year’s contest was 
very popular with 20 homes participating.  This contest is 
strictly for the outside of your house and is restricted to 
the front yard.  We will have several 
prizes and categories.  Registration 
will begin in September.  Keep an 
eye out on the borough website, the 
library website and our Facebook 
page for more information on this 
scary contest!



Dear Neighbors:
Here we are in August, on the back 
half of summer, wondering where 
summer has gone. It seems to be 
flying by once again. I want to 
thank Councilwoman Egbert for 
her hard work on our annual 4th 
of July parade. After the pandemic 
canceled last year’s events, it proved 
quite the feat to organize this year.  
And I know she could not have done 
it alone. I want to thank all of our 
volunteers, Joe Magee, Bob Hunter, 
Trish Shields, the DPW, the Police 
Department, our office staff, Kelly 
Santosusso, Marian Hauser, and 
Julie Yuhaze. This year we also saw 
the return of our annual Firecracker 
5k hosted by the Haddon Heights 
Municipal Alliance. Great job to 
all of our volunteers on organizing 
this once again. Speaking of the 
Municipal Alliance, just a friendly 
reminder that they will be once again 
hosting the annual National Night 
Out on August 3rd from 6 - 9 pm at 
the McLaughlin-Norcross Memorial 
Dell. Please come out for some great 
family-friendly fun.

With August upon us, there is still 
time to catch one or two of the 
remaining concerts at the Dell. 
Camden County’s summer concert 
series will be hosting Sammy Rae 
& the Friends on August 4th with 
special guest Hotsy Totsy. And the 
series comes to a close on August 
18th with Katie Pruitt and special 
guest Andrea Nardello. These are 
excellent opportunities to get out 
and enjoy some of the last days of 
summer with friends and family. I 
hope to see you there. The concerts 
start at 7 pm.
Now I know the hot topic in town has 
been recycling and trash pick-up. Like 
many of you, I am just as frustrated 
about the current failure by our 
private hauler, Seaside-SJ Sanitation, 
to make collections in a timely 
fashion. Let me assure Mayor and 
Council have been working tirelessly 
to rectify the issue. To date, we have 
been fining them every late or missed 
pickup. In addition, on two occasions 
where we utilized our neighboring 
communities of Audubon and 

Haddonfield to complete the pickups, 
we deducted their costs from the 
hauler’s monthly contracted fee. We 
have since met with the owner of 
the company, his outside counsel, 
and their performance bond carrier 
to lay out our expectations in the 
future and how they will be further 
penalized when they fail to perform. 
Our expectations include securing a 
secondary hauler to collect in Heights 
as needed. Please continue working 
with us and report collection issues 
to our DPW or myself via email at 
mayor@haddonhts.com. On one final 
note, I want to clarify that our trash 
and recycling collection is entirely 
separate from the merger of our 
Height’s DPW with Audubon in 2020. 
A private company has collected the 
trash in Haddon Heights since the 
late 80s and recycling sometime in 
the late 90s early 2000s. Our shared 
DPW continues to do a fantastic job 
and has been crucial to ensuring 
pickups when Seaside-SJ Sanitation 
misses them. And we thank them for 
that.

As always, please look for more 
frequent updates from us at Mayor on 
Council by following along on social 
media, our website, and ultimately 
joining us for a Council Meeting on 
the First and Third Tuesdays of the 
month. They are currently conducted 
by zoom with the link found on the 
Borough website, and we hope to 
return in person very soon. 
Mayor Zachary Houck

Mayor's MessageMayor's Message
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Do You Need the Fall 
“Function Better Program”?

    Each fall, many folks enjoy activities such 
as going for cool afternoon walks as the 
leaves are falling, attending football or soc-
cer games, raking leaves, picking pump-
kins, tending to some gardening prior to 
winter and even doing some early Christ-
mas shopping in town.  If you find yourself 
in a position where the bending, endurance, 
balance, standing, walking and climbing 
requirements of these activities may be too 
difficult, too painful or even impossible, the 
“Function Better Program” at WORK-UP 
PHYSICAL THERAPY may be just what you 
need in order to have a fantastic fall season!
     The “Function Better Program” at
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY emphasizes 
muscle strengthening and stretching exer-
cises, activities to decrease pain, condition-
ing exercises on equipment as well as per-
sonalized instruction to promote safe and 
independent function.  After completion 
of the “Function Better Program”, many 
people report that they are pain free and 
able to lead a more active and independent 
lifestyle.
     WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY is conve-
niently located at 135 East Atlantic Avenue 
in Haddon Heights (just off Station Avenue). 
Due to high demand, slots for the upcoming 
fall session of the “Function Better Pro-
gram” are limited and filling quickly.      
     To reserve a slot for the program, call 
(856) 546-0377.

At WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY, you will 
find that:

• Individual attention is provided by a 
  licensed physical therapist during the
  entire treatment session.
• The treatment sessions are provided in a 
  friendly and professional environment.
• Individuals of all ages and fitness levels 
  are welcome.
• Free transportation is provided 
  for local seniors.
• Medical monitoring is provided during
  treatment to ensure patient safety.

           TREATING
• Low Endurance
   • Knee Replacements
      • Balance Problems
         • Walking Problems
            • Pain Problems
               • Arthritis Issues

Jim Clements, PT, DPT, MS is the Director of 
WORK-UP PHYSICAL THERAPY in Haddon 

Heights.  Dr. Clements completed his physical 
therapy training at Thomas Jefferson University 
and went on to receive a Doctoral degree from 

Boston University as well as a Master of Sci-
ence degree from the University of Pennsylvania.                                                                                       

Lic. # 40QA00472300

For appointments at the 
Haddon Heights

office, call:

(856) 546-0377
Medicare and most other
insurances are accepted.

WORK-UP
PHYSICAL  THERAPY

Need a PEP-UP? Call WORK-UP  at  (856) 546-0377!       www.workupnow.com

A September 11, 2001, Twenty Year Remembrance event will take place on September 11, 2021, 
in the Camden County Park at the Dell at 10:00 AM. We will remember those who perished 
with guest speakers on that date. Please mark your calendar and we invite residents to attend to 
remember this solemn day. Tom Ottoson TOttoson@HaddonHts.com

September  11th Remembrance Event

Tatiana Bundy is congratulated by Rotarian Ernest 
Smith for receiving the Col John Parvin Rotary  
scholarship. Tatiana will enroll in Fairleigh Dickerson 
University in the Fall.

Colleen Banasz congratulates Charlotte 
Gottilla for winning the Jeffery T. Banasz 
Haddon Heights Rotary scholarship. 
Charlotte will enroll at the University of 
Delaware. 

Rotary Club 
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Local Phone Numbers:
Police, Fire & Ambulance Emergencies : 911

For All Other Non-Emergencies: 856-547-2222

Public Works: 856-546-2580
       After Hours Emergency 1-800-793-4315  
       I.D. #201 EL

Police Department: 856-547-0614

Fire Prevention Bureau: 856-546-7135

Borough Hall: 856-547-7164

Construction Office: 856-546-2580

Overnight Parking: 856-784-9161

Library: 856-547-7132

Animal Control: 856-718-0305

Board of Commissioners: 
(866) 226-3362
County Clerk: (856) 225-7300
Surrogate: (856) 225-7282
Sheriff ’s Office: (856) 225-5470
Prosecutor’s Office: (856) 225-8400
Camden County Store: (856)566-2920
CC Social Services: (856)225-5143 or 
(856)225-8800
WIC: (856)302-1405
Health & Human Service:  
(856) 374-6300
Division for Children: (856) 374-6376

2021 MAYOR & COUNCIL MEMBERS 
Mayor: Zachary Houck 
	 e-mail: mayor@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 37

Council President: Scott Schreiber
	 e-mail: sschreiber@haddonhts.com

	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 44

Council Member: Asiyah Kurtz
	 e-mail: akurtz@haddonhts.com 
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 46 

Council Member: Christopher Morgan
	 e-mail: cmorgan@haddonhts.com 

Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 45

Council Member: Tom Ottoson 
	 e-mail: tottoson@haddonhts.com 

Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 42

Council Member: Trisha Egbert
	 e-mail: tegbert@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 41

Council Member: Regina Philipps 
	 e-mail: rphilipps@haddonhts.com
	 Borough Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 43

Solicitor: Howard C. Long  
	 Wade, Long, Wood, & Long, LLC
	 e-mail:  hlong@wlwklaw.net 
	 Phone Number: 856-346-2800

Borough Clerk: Kelly Santosusso, RMC
	 e-mail: ksantosusso@haddonhts.com
	 Phone Number: 856-547-7164 ext. 30

Governor Phil Murphy
PO Box 001 

Trenton, NJ 08625 
609-292-6000

House of Representatives 
District 1 - Donald Norcross 
856-427-7000 - 202-225-6501 
10 Melrose Avenue - Suite 210

Cherry Hill, NJ 08003

American Legion Baseball
Mike De Castro 
mick13man@yahoo.com 
Boy Scouts Troop #67
Lorraine Hoilien  
lhoilien@comcast.net
Community Garden 
Richard Burke 856-546-9133
Cub Scout Pack #163
Raegen Richard 
856-473-4590
Democratic Club
Chris Linaris  
HHdemclub@gmail.com
Farmers Market 
www.hip4biz.com
Friends of Hoff Playground
Barbara Robinson 856-547-3312
Friends of Library
Chris Walter 856-547-7132
Garnet Field Hockey
Shannon Parkinson 856-310-0053
Girl Scouts & Brownies
800-582-7692 
info@gscsnj.org
Good Neighbors
Sue Watson 856-546-6677
Haddon Summer Music Theater
Scott Glading 856-547-5553
Hens in Heights
hensinheights@gmail.com 

2021 HADDON HEIGHTS CIVIC GROUP CONTACTS
Heritage League
Rose Fitzgerald 856-547-3950
HHHS Alumni Association
Matt McDermott 856-371-4030 
www.haddonheightsalumni.com
HHHS Band Auxiliary
Dave Brownback 856-546-8614
HH, Barrington, 
Lawnside Wrestling
Rocky Riley 856-547-2569
HHYA
Steve Butler hhyasports@gmail.com
HIP 
www.hip4biz.com 
Historical Society
Elena Hill 856-546-5065
Interfaith Caregivers 
Nancy DeLaura 856-354-0298 
ndelaura@ifchaddons.org
Knights of Columbus
Santa Maria Council 1443 
Reggie Beckett 609-670-8200
Library House Tour
Chris Walter 856-547-7132
Lions Club HH/Barrington
BHHLions@gmail.com
Mens & Senior Soccer 
Frank Bellomo 856-546-7643
NJ Boys & Girls State
Peter Hill 856-546-5065

Parent Teacher Group
hhptg@hhsd.k12.nj.us 
Republican Club
Susan R. Griffith 856-655-5669 
Rotary Club
Bob Hunter  
608hunter@gmail.com 
Soccer Club
Vince Cuorato hhsc08035@gmail.com
www.haddonheightssoccer.net
Sons of Italy Lodge #2311 
Dom Vesper  856-375-1954
St. Rose PTA
856-546-6166  
pta@strosenj.com
Story Storks, Inc.
Adrienne Evans 856-546-5831 
Sustainable HH
Dave McCollum 856-546-5271 
ddstmccollum@gmail.com
VFW Post 1958
Pete Gemmell 547-1972
Village Playbox
Steve Allen 856-534-6960 
sallen@midnightsurfer.com
Woman’s Club
Kathy Terranova 856-546-4811

SNAP (Food Stamps):  
(856) 225-7789
Alcohol & Substance Abuse: 
(856) 374-6376
Veteran’s Affairs: (856) 374-5801
Senior &  Disabled Services:
(856) 858-3220 
Board of Elections: (856)401-8683
Rental Assistance: (856) 614-3300 
Parks & Recreation: (856) 795-7275 
Public Works (County):  
(856) 566-2980
Corrections: (856)756-2256

CAMDEN COUNTY
Homeless Prevention:  
(856) 614-3318
Office of Economic 
Opportunities: (856) 964-6887
Catholic Charities:  
(856)342-4193
CCMUA: (856) 541-3700
PSE&G: (866) 657-4273
NJ American Water:  
(800) 272-1325 
Camden County College: 
(856)227-7200
Technical Schools: 
(856)767-7000

U.S. Senator Bob Menendez 
856-757-5353 - 202-224-4744 

208 White Horse Pike, Suite 18 
Barrington, NJ 08007

U.S. Senator Cory Booker
973-639-8700 - 202-224-3224

One Port Center
2 Riverside Drive, Suite 505

Camden, NJ 08101

State Senator & Assembly
 Representatives:

515 White Horse Pike
Audubon, NJ 08106

(856) 547-4800

Senator Nilsa Cruz-Perez 
Assemblyman William W. Spearman 
Assemblywoman William F. Moen, Jr.

WHO TO CONTACT THROUGHOUT THE BOROUGH, STATE, AND COUNTY

New Jersey Officials
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Municipal Muse Submitted By: Kelly Santosusso - Borough Clerk RMC
THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE APRIL 20, 
2021 COUNCIL BUSINESS ZOOM 
MEETING
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
PUBLIC HEARING AND FINAL 
ADOPTION of Ordinance 2021:1503 – 
Ordinance Amending the Code of the 
Borough of Haddon Heights to Establish 
Chapter 365, Entitled “Smoking and 
Vaping on Public Property”
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to 
open the public hearing on Ordinance 
2021:1503. Motion was moved by 
Councilwoman Egbert, seconded by 
Councilwoman Philipps.  
Seeing no movement or comment, Mayor 
Houck asked for a motion to close the 
public Hearing. A motion was made by 
Councilwoman Egbert, seconded by 
Councilwoman Philipps. All members 
present were in favor.
Mayor asked for a motion to adopt 
Ordinance 2021:1503. A motion to adopt 
was made by Councilwoman Egbert, 
seconded by Councilman Ottoson. Under 
a roll call vote, all members present were 
in favor. 
Councilwoman Philipps made a motion 
to table the public hearing and final 
adoption of Ordinance 2021:1504 which 
was scheduled for May 4, 2021 to a later 
date to be determined.Councilman 
Ottoson seconded. Upon a roll call vote, 
all members present voted in favor. 
Council President Schreiber that we must 
have another public meeting prior to the 
Ordinance 2021:1504. Mayor Houck said 
a Special Meeting should be held.  
NEW BUSINESS:
INTRODUCTION of Ordinance 
2021:1505 – Ordinance Amending 
Ordinance 2019:1480 An Ordinance 
Supplementing the General Ordinances 
of the Borough of Haddon Heights, 
Camden County, New Jersey, Chapter 
24-2, by Adding a Requirement for 
Criminal History Background Checks for 
Recreation Employees, Employees and 
Volunteers 
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to 
introduce Ordinance 2021:1505. A motion 
was moved by Councilman Morgan, 
seconded by Councilwoman Egbert. All 
members present were in favor. 
Mayor Houck announced Public Hearing 
and Final Adoption is scheduled for 
Tuesday, May 4, 2021 at approximately 
7:30 pm in the Municipal Building 
located at 625 Station Avenue, Haddon 
Heights, New Jersey. Meeting is likely to 
be conducted virtually via ZOOM due 
to COVID19. Details for the public to 
join the meeting can be found at www.
haddonhts.com
Mayor Houck read aloud Resolutions 
2021:93 through 2021:94.
Resolution 2021:93 – Resolution 
Authorizing Refund of a Tax Overpayment 
– Longo

Resolution 2021:94 – Resolution 
Authorizing Submission of a Grant 
Application for Governor’s Council on 
Alcoholism and Drug Abuse
Resolution 2021:95 – Resolution 
Authorizing Turnover of Uncashed 
Checks for Haddon Heights Municipal 
Court – 0418
Resolution 2021:96 – Resolution 
Authorizing Payment of Bills and Claims 
for the Second Half of April
Resolution 2021:97 – A Resolution 
Providing for a Meeting Not Open 
to the Public in Accordance with the 
Provisions of the New Jersey Open 
Public Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12. 1.) 
Energy Consultant/Professional Services 
Contract. 2.) Matters of Attorney-Client 
Privilege. Formal action may be taken 
on any of the forgoing items following 
Executive Session.
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to adopt 
Resolutions 2021:93 through 2021:97.  
A motion was made by Councilwoman 
Philipps, seconded by Councilman 
Ottoson. Upon a roll call vote, all members 
voted in favor.
THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE MAY 4, 2021 
COUNCIL WORK SESSION ZOOM 
MEETING
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
PUBLIC HEARING AND FINAL 
ADOPTION  of Ordinance 2021:1505 
– Ordinance Amending Ordinance 
2019:1480 An Ordinance Supplementing 
the General Ordinances of the Borough 
of Haddon Heights, Camden County, 
New Jersey, Chapter 24-2, by Adding 
a Requirement for Criminal History 
Background Checks for Recreation 
Employees, Employees and Volunteers 
Council President Schreiber asked for 
a motion to open the Public Hearing on 
Ordinance 2021:1505. A motion was 
moved by Councilman Morgan, seconded 
by Councilwoman Egbert. All members 
present were in favor.
Seeing and hearing no movement or 
comment, Council President asked for 
a motion to close the Public Hearing on 
Ordinance 2021:1505.  A motion to close 
was moved by Councilman Ottoson, 
seconded by Councilwoman Philipps.  All 
members present were in favor. 
Council President Schreiber asked for a 
motion to adopt Ordinance 2021:1505.  
A motion was moved by Councilwoman 
Philipps, seconded by Councilman 
Ottoson. Upon a roll call vote, all members 
present voted in favor.
NEW BUSINESS:
Council President Schreiber read aloud 
Resolutions 2021:98 through 2021:106.
Resolution 2021:98 – Resolution for 
Local Examination of the 2021 Municipal 
Budget
Councilman Morgan / Councilwoman 
Philipps. Upon a roll call vote, all members 
present were in favor.

RESOLUTION 2021:99 – Resolution 
Approving Introduction and Providing 
Notice for Public Hearing and Public 
Hearing and Public Inspection of the 2021 
Municipal Budget 
Public Hearing and Final Adoption of 
Resolution 2021:99 is scheduled for 
Wednesday, June 2, 2021 at approximately 
7:30 pm in the Municipal Building 
located at 625 Station Avenue, Haddon 
Heights, New Jersey. Meeting is likely to 
be conducted virtually via ZOOM due 
to COVID19. Details for the public to 
join the meeting can be found at www.
haddonhts.com.
Resolution 2021:100 – Resolution 
Authorizing the Mayor to Execute an 
Agreement Between Cooper Health 
System and the Borough of Haddon 
Heights for an Employee Assistance 
Program for all Active Full-time 
Employees
Resolution 2021:101 – Resolution 
Appointing Michael DePalma to the 
Position of Plumbing Sub-Code Official 
and Mechanical Inspector
Resolution 2021:102 – Resolution Re-
Establishing a Sustainable Land Use 
Pledge
Resolution 2021:103 – Resolution Re-
Establishing a Pledge of Municipal 
Support for New Jersey’s Wildlife Action 
Plan
Resolution 2021:104 – Resolution 
Authorizing Payment of Bills and Claims 
for the First Half of May
Resolution 2021:105 – A Resolution 
Providing for a Meeting Not Open 
to the Public in Accordance with the 
Provisions of the New Jersey Open Public 
Meetings Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12. 1.) Matter 
related to contract negotiations with the 
International Association of Firefighters, 
Local #3249, AFL, CIO CLC 2.) Matter 
related to PSE&G lighting on Station 
Avenue.  Discussions are expected to be 
½ hour in duration. Formal action may 
be taken on any of the forgoing items 
following Executive Session. 
Resolution 2021:106 – Resolution 
Amending Resolution 2021:31 Resolution 

Concerning Appointments 
Council President Schreiber asked for 
a motion to adopt Resolutions 2021:98 
through 2021:106. A motion to adopt was 
moved by Councilman Ottoson, seconded 
by Councilwoman Philipps. Upon a roll 
call vote, all members present voted in 
favor with the exception of Councilman 
Schreiber who voted no on Resolutions 
2021:102 and 2021:103 and Councilman 
Morgan who abstained on Resolutions 
2021:102 and 2021:03.    
THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE MAY 18, 
2021 COUNCIL BUSINESS ZOOM 
MEETING
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
Mayor Houck announced Public Hearing 
and Final Adoption of the 2021 Municipal 
Budget is scheduled for Wednesday, June 
2, 2021 at approximately 7:30 pm in the 
Municipal Building located at 625 Station 
Avenue, Haddon Heights, New Jersey.  
NEW BUSINESS:
Mayor Houck read aloud Resolutions 
2021:107 through 2021:109.
Resolution 2021:107 – A Resolution of the 
Borough of Haddon Heights Authorizing 
Application by the Borough Engineer to 
the New Jersey Department of Community 
Affairs for the Trail Improvements at 
Hoff ’s Park
Resolution 2021:108 – Resolution 
Authorizing Payment of Bills and Claims 
for the Second Half of May
Resolution 2021:109 – A Resolution 
Providing for a Meeting Not Open to the 
Public in Accordance with the Provisions 
of the New Jersey Open Public Meetings 
Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12. 1.) Electric Energy 
Aggregation Consultant 2.) Contract 
matter related to negotiations with the 
International Association of Firefighters, 
Local #3249, AFL, CIO CLC. 3.) Contract 
matter related to Parks and Recreation.  
Discussions are expected to be one hr. in 
duration.  Formal action may be taken 
on any of the forgoing items following 
Executive Session.  
Mayor Houck asked for a motion to adopt 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 8
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Boro BitsBoro Bits
Overnight Parking:
•	Parking is prohibited on Borough streets 

from midnight to 5:00am.
•	 Parking Permit applications & renewal 

applications are available at the Borough 
Offices. 

•	 2021 permits must be displayed by 1/1/2021.
•	The overnight parking number 856-784-9161. 

This number is also located on the Borough 
website several times in case you forget.

•	Whenever there is a warning or prediction of 
possible snow or ice, ALL on-street parking is 
denied.   

Upcoming Council 
Meetings

Tuesday, August 3rd

7:00 p.m. Virtual ZOOM Meetings
Check Borough Website for Zoom Meeting Link & Additional Info. 

Tuesday, September 7th 

Tuesday, September 21st

What’s New at the Station

The Haddon Heights Historical Society Presents: 
Informative and Educational NJ & American History Original Presentations Featuring Local/
National Author & Speaker Programs

JULY 2021 - NOTICE:
Dear Citizens, History Buffs and Members, 
All Meetings/Presentations are currently on hold during the Pandemic for the immediate future. 
Please watch this space and visit our website. THANK YOU!

*OUR PLANNED REOPENING MEETING WILL BE IN OCTOBER!!*
“HANDS-ON HISTORY”  COME JOIN US!! 

We are open to the Public - all welcome - please bring a friend!  
Low cost Family/individual memberships available NOW! 

Haddon Heights Public Library, 608 Station Ave. 
The HH Library is climate-controlled with full handicap access

What’s New at the Station: If you were downtown during June or July you may have seen the 
ladders and other equipment at the station. The contractors have repaired the slate roof and 
chimney. Age and storm damage are once again catching up with our 131 year old building. As 
you may guess, finding contractors to repair a slate roof or correctly repair such an old chimney 
is difficult. We are fortunate to have found contractors specializing  in historic preservation work.   
All work is done in compliance with the Secretary of the Interior Historic Preservation Standards 
and so maintains the integrity of the station. The adjacent picture shows the roofers at work.  
Preservation work continues into the Fall with foundation and sill repair scheduled.
We have received numerous inquiries about opening the station to see our layout. Writing this 
article in June, we hope to be open for the October 2 Fall Festival. In conjunction with the Fall 
Festival will be a birthday party for the station 
that was planned for Down by the Station 
Day in May 2020 but had to be postponed 
due to Covid. The event will be coordinated 
with both the West Jersey Chapter-National 
Railway Historical Society and Heights 
Historic League.  Hopefully things will take 
place as planned. Current information can 
be found on our Facebook page as well as 
pictures of the ongoing layout work. We 
plan to be open in November and January 
as part of Model Railroad Open House tours 
as  well.

Photo: Mayor Zachary Houck and Anna 
Dougherty at the June 15, 2021 Council 
Meeting. Mayor and Council recognized 
Anna and her achievement in winning 
the JFK Presidential Library’s Profile in 
Courage essay contest. You can view her 
essay at the following link: https://www.
jfklibrary.org/about-us/news-and-press/
press-releases/2021-essay-contest-winner-
announcement

Join Heights Grows!
Heights Grows is looking for volunteers. 
By now many folks know us as the borough 
committee that takes care of the downtown 
planters. This is our most visible work, but 
we do much more and would like your 
help to grow our numbers.
Our town has been so supportive of our 
efforts. This summer we kicked off our 
Sponsor-a-Planter program and received 
100% participation. The positive feedback from the community 
has been so heartwarming. Our volunteers always remark on all 
the wonderful feedback they get while working in town. It truly is 
rewarding work.
We are a results-oriented group with the mission of increasing the 
welcoming feel of our town through ongoing beautification efforts. 
With that in mind we have established ongoing weeding and litter 
patrols of our downtown, collaborated with other organizations, 
and planted at memorial sites in town. We’d like to do more, and 
we hear the need to expand to additional areas in town. To do so 
we need more volunteers.
We pride ourselves on our results and not many meetings. We 
meet every other month. Meeting attendance is not required, but 
it is open to all. If you are interested in joining an action-oriented 
group that is flexible with time commitment you have found your 
volunteer home.  We are fine with dropping in when you can, 
or you can get involved in organizing our activities. The more 
community members join, the more beautiful our community can 
be.
Curious? Follow us on Facebook at fb.com/heights.grows
Ready to join or have questions? Email us at heightsgrows@
haddonhts.com
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Since the fall of 2009, the Senior Community Table has been meetings on Tuesdays for lunch. 
We’ve survived the year of Covid and our restaurants have survived but changed. Sadly, 
Brooklyn Pizza no long has a dining room but still has great takeout pizza! Ralph’s hasn’t opened 
it dining room yet and Anthony’s is not serving lunch until September. Please clip this notice, 
get your shot and join us! We meet 11:45 – 1:00, separate checks, no reservation necessary. Rose 
Fitzgerald, Coordinator 856-524-8009

SENIOR COMMUNITY TABLE

AUGUST
First Tuesday,  August 3 - Kunkel’s     
Second Tuesday, August 10 – Little Jalapeño 118 Clements Bridge Rd, Barrington
Third Tuesday, August 17 – Black Horse Dinner in Mt. Ephraim
Fourth Tuesday,  August 24 – Keg & Kitchen, Haddon Ave Westmont
Fifth Tuesday, August 31 - Local Links on Station Ave
SEPTEMBER
First Tuesday, September 7 – Mulligans White Horse Pike (Kunkel’s on Vacation)
Second Tuesday, September 14 – Legacy Diner in Audubon
Third Tuesday, September 21 – Black Horse Diner in Mt. Ephraim 
Fourth Tuesday, September 28 – Anthony’s

We can’t help everyone, but everyone 
can help someone. ~ Ronald Regan
Haddon Heights is such a wonderful 
place to live because we are fortunate 
to have such great neighbors. We are 

also fortunate to have resources that enable us to 
help one another. One of these resources is the 
Haddon Heights Good Neighbors organization.
Haddon Heights Good Neighbors, HHGN, was 
formed in 1979 to provide short-term financial 
assistance of a material nature to residents in 
need. As an organization of the people, by the 
people, and for the people of Haddon Heights, 
we pride ourselves on helping members of 
our town when they are struggling. After all, 
shouldn’t a sense of community come with a 

sense of responsibility?
One way of helping HHGN to accomplish its 
goal is to join the organization which typically 
meets the 1st Wednesday of January, May, 
September, and November. The remainder of the 
2021 meetings are September 1 and November 
4. These meetings are held in Borough Hall at 
7:00 PM.  New members are always welcome.
Another way to help is to make a donation. Your 
contribution will be used to assist residents in 
our community and whether it goes toward 
rent, utilities, groceries, or home repairs, we 
investigate every request and independently 
determine its worthiness. Our hands-on 
approach ensures that money goes to where it is 
needed the most. 

Haddon Heights Good Neighbors

Haddon Heights Good Neighbors is a non-profit, non-sectarian, non-political organization. We are a registered 501(c)3 
charity and every donation is tax deductible. It has never had a paid employee or officer. All work is done by volunteers, 
and anyone who makes a donation is a member. No donation is too small, and no act of kindness is too inconsequential! 
There are several ways you can make a donation. You can use the United Way (Haddon Heights Good Neighbors, Inc. 
(#05625) is registered in the Donor Choice Programs of several United Way Agencies: 
Bergen County, Camden County, Gloucester County, the State of Delaware, and Southeastern Pennsylvania, Tri-State 
and Greater Lehigh Valley.) If your United Way does not list us as an option, simply write in the following words on your 
donor form: Haddon Heights Good Neighbors, 625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, NJ 08035. You may use PayPal 
with the following link: http://www.hhgoodneighbors.org/donate.html. You can also use Venmo (Good Neighbors HH@
Haddonheightsgoodneighbors). Or, If you wish to make a donation by check, please make the check out to HHGN, and 
mail it to: Haddon Heights Good Neighbors 625 Station Avenue, Haddon Heights, NJ 08035

856-546-6677 - www.hhgoodneighbors.org - Like us on Facebook!
HHGN is NOT to be confused with the Haddon Heights Neighbors “Night Out” organization 

 whose mission is different than ours although BOTH benefit our town.
Another way to help HHGN financially is through the AmazonSmile program.  If you are not familiar with AmazonSmile, 
it’s a 501(c)(3) private foundation created by Amazon.  When first visiting AmazonSmile, you will be prompted to select 
a charitable organization from almost one million eligible organizations. In order to browse or shop at AmazonSmile, 
customers must first select a charitable organization. Please select Haddon Heights Good Neighbors. For eligible 
purchases at AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 0.5% of the purchase price to the customer’s 
selected charitable organization.  Essentially, it’s the same as shopping via the Amazon website, it’s just a different portal.  
https://smile.amazon.com/

WHO ARE THE HADDON HEIGHTS GOOD NEIGHBORS? YOU ARE

Haddon Heights, NJ            856-278-0752         ken@xppromo.com

          Scrubs, Fleece Jackets, Lab Coats, Uniforms

   Embroidery, Screen printing, Promotional Items
          Corporate Apparel, Teams, Clubs, Events

Haddon Heights High School is currently seeking Substitute Teachers for our 2021-2022 school 
year. In order to become a substitute in the Haddon Heights School District, you need to supply 
the following documentation: Resume, Copy of Teacher Certification or copy of Substitute 
Certification, copy of fingerprinting, physical exam including TB test and drug screening. 
The information needed to apply for a Substitute credential is listed on the school website, 
hhsd.k12.nj.us School starts September 8th. The substitute pay for the Haddon Heights School 
District is $100 per day. If you have any questions, please email kitchmirer@hhsd.k12.nj.us.

HHHS Seeking Substitute Teachers



Resolutions 2021:107 through 2021:109.  
A motion was moved by Councilwoman 
Kurtz, seconded by Council President 
Schreiber.  Upon a roll call vote, all 
members voted in favor.
THE FOLLOWING ITEMS WERE 
ADDRESSED AT THE JUNE 2, 2021 
COUNCIL WORK SESSION ZOOM 
MEETING
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
Council President read aloud Resolution 
2021:110.
Resolution 2021:110 – a Resolution 
Authorizing the 2021 Municipal Budget 
to be Read by Title Only 
Council President Schreiber asked for 
a motion to adopt Resolution 2021:110.  
Councilman Ottoson moved the motion, 
seconded by Councilwoman Philipps.  All 
members present voted in favor.
Public Hearing and Final Adoption of the 
2021 Municipal Budget
Councilman Schreiber opened the Public 
Hearing on the 2021 Municipal Budget. 
Seeing no movement or comment by 
the Public, Council President Schreiber 
closed the Public Hearing.
Schreiber asked for a motion for final 
adoption of the 2021 Municipal Budget.  
Councilman Morgan made a motion and 
Councilwoman Egbert seconded.  Under 
a roll call vote, all members presented 
voted yes.   
NEW BUSINESS:
Council President Schreiber read:
INTRODUCTION of Ordinance 
2021:1506 – Ordinance of the Borough 
of Haddon Heights, County of Camden 
and State of New Jersey Amending the 
Code of The Borough of Haddon Heights, 
Chapter 450 and Chapter 500 To Prohibit 
the Operation of Any Class of Cannabis 
Businesses Within Its Geographical 
Boundaries 
Council President Schreiber asked 
for a motion to introduce Ordinance 
2021:1506.  A motion was moved by 
Councilman Ottoson, seconded by 
Councilman Morgan.  Under a roll call 
vote, all members present were in favor.
Council President Schreiber then read 
the following:  Public Hearing and Final 
Adoption of Ordinance 2021:1506 is 
scheduled for Tuesday, June 15, 2021 at 
approximately 7:30 pm in the Municipal 
Building located at 625 Station Avenue, 
Haddon Heights, New Jersey. Meeting 

is likely to be conducted via ZOOM 
platform due to circumstances related 
to COVID19.  Details for the public to 
join the meeting can be found at www.
haddonhts.com.
Council President Schreiber then read: 
Ordinance 2021:1507 – Capital 
Ordinance of the Borough of Haddon 
Heights, in the County of Camden, New 
Jersey Authorizing Acquisitions for the 
Borough, Appropriating Therefor the 
Sum of $15,000.00 and Providing that 
Such Sum so Appropriated shall be raised 
from the Capital Improvement Fund of 
the Borough.
Council President Schreiber asked for 
a motion to introduce ORDINANCE 
2021:1507.  A motion was moved by 
Councilwoman Philipps, seconded by 
Councilwoman Egbert.  Under a roll call 
vote, all members present were in favor.
Council President Schreiber then read 
the following:  Public Hearing and Final 
Adoption of ORDINANCE 2021:1507 is 
scheduled for Tuesday, June 15, 2021 at 
approximately 7:30 pm in the Municipal 
Building located at 625 Station Avenue, 
Haddon Heights, New Jersey. Meeting 
is likely to be conducted via ZOOM 
platform due to circumstances related 
to COVID19.  Details for the public to 
join the meeting can be found at www.
haddonhts.com.
Council President Schreiber read aloud 
Resolutions 2021:111 and 2021:112.
Resolution 2021:111 – Resolution 
Authorizing Payment of Bills and Claims 
for the First Half of June 
Resolution 2021:112 – A Resolution 
Providing for a Meeting Not Open to the 
Public in Accordance with the Provisions 
of the New Jersey Open Public Meetings 
Act, N.J.S.A. 10:4-12  1.) Contract Matter 
related to Fire Department.  Discussions 
are expected to be one hour in duration.  
Formal action may be taken on any of 
the forgoing items following Executive 
Session. 
Council President asked for a motion 
to adopt Resolutions 2021:111 and 
2021:112.  A motion to adopt was made 
by Councilwoman Philipps seconded by 
Councilman Ottoson.  Upon a roll call 
vote, all members present voted in favor.  
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MUNI MUSE - CONTINUED FROM PAGE 5

For ALL Haddon Heights Residents
•	Age 60 or older
•	Younger and determined disabled
•	Door-to-Door Shopping (Pick up and  

Return to your home)
•	Regular Days, Times and Destinations 

•	 Free on Tuesday & Thursday 
•	Nominal fee on Wednesdays and First Friday
•	 See August and September 2021 Bus Route Schedules on PAGE 19 

for more information. Try it and see!! 

Senior Shopping Weekly Bus Rides 
Join us for weekly Door-To-Door shopping ride services! 
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FRESH OFF THE PRESS!!
On Thursday, September 23 at 7:00 p.m. in 
the Borough Hall, the Historic Preservation 
Commission will present the newly published 
DESIGN GUIDELINES for All Historic Properties. 
The Design Guidelines have been created by 
Donna Ann Harris of Heritage Consulting who is 
a preservation planner with 35 years of experience 
with downtowns and historic sites. Donna 
produced this high-quality book specifically for 
historic properties and historic districts in Haddon 
Heights with consultation with the HPC.  Donna 
will give the presentation.  
The Design Guidelines have been created using the Borough’s Historic Preservation 
Ordinance which directed the HPC to draw up design guidelines and the U.S. Secretary of 
the Interior’s Standards for Rehabilitation.  The document was entirely financed by a grant 
from the New Jersey Historic Preservation Office, DEP.  
Dozens of buildings have already been restored in Haddon Heights using these guidelines 
but this book should make the job easier for anyone who wants to restore their old property, 
whether or not they live in a historic district.  The Design Guidelines features many of the 
restored stores and homes in Haddon Heights. The Design Guidelines will be available in 
paper for reference at the Borough Hall and Library and online at the Borough website 
after September 24.  All are welcome to attend the presentation.  

Historic Preservation Commission

Farmers Market
Be Sure to Check Out the  Farmers Market each Sunday, you will find fresh 
produce, unique crafts, entertainment, and highlighted specials from local 
businesses.  The farmer’s market is open 9:30 am – 1:00 pm at the corner of 
Station Avenue and Atlantic Avenue.
We are always looking forward to a new and exciting events during our market 
season so be sure to follow us on Facebook for all the latest news. Come and see 
what’s FRESH, and what’s going on!

Do you have an Old or Damaged American Flag?
VFW Post 1958 at 615 E Atlantic Avenue has a flag collection box 
located in front of the building. They will collect old flags and have 
them disposed of properly. They ask that only the flags be deposited 
in the box, no staffs or any other attachments.
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KDFitLife (formerly known as Beauties 
& Barbells Fitness) is a group fitness 
and personal training gym studio 
in the heart of downtown Haddon 
Heights, NJ.  KDFitLife focuses on 
women’s health and fitness. It goes 
beyond just physical fitness. When 
it comes to our members, we offer 
nutrition guidance and accountability 
to keep you on track with your fitness 
goals.  

Our classes will constantly challenge 
you physically and mentally.  We 
focus on form and technique to assure 
you receive top notch results and to 
prevent injury. 
 
‘We take our job here seriously 
because we want everyone in our gym 
community to be and feel the best 
they possibly can,” explained owner,  
Kim DeSant.  

KDFitLife
523 Station Avenue 
Haddon Heights, NJ 08035 

Kim@KDFitLife.com  
Instagram / Facebook / Mindbody

(856) 473-3419

Business Spotlight

New Jersey Law requires the Tax Assessor’s office to keep all property assessments current. The 
Assessor’s inspector may visit your property if the property owner or their contractor obtained 
a building permit to build a new building, or update, improve, expand, remodel, redecorate, 
rehab and/or demolish an existing building located in Haddon Heights. Please cooperate with 
the Assessor’s inspector who will perform an interior and exterior examination of your home or 
business, and request information to confirm the type of work done, or to be done, the cost of 
the project, and the date the job was, or is to be completed. This inspection is in addition to any 
inspection(s) required by the Haddon Heights Building Inspection Department. 
The inspector will visit your property unannounced in the day, early evening, or on a Saturday. 

This method of inspection is 
very cost effective and I greatly 
appreciate your help allowing 
the inspector to collect the data 
required. The inspectors who 
work for the Tax Assessor’s 
office are Judith Shoemaker 
(Judi), Jeffery Scott Pierson 
(Scott), and myself. Each 
inspector will wear an official 
Haddon Heights Borough 
ID Badge. If you have any 
questions or concerns please 
do not hesitate to call Tax 
Assessor’s Office at 856-547-
7164 ex 33. Thank you for your 
anticipated cooperation with 
the inspection process. 
Thank you, 
Thomas J. Colavecchio, 
Tax Assessor

Tax Assessor’s Office
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Haddon Heights SchoolsHaddon Heights Schools
Atlantic Avenue Elementary School
21 E. Atlantic Avenue • 547-0630 
Principal Chris Ormsby 

Board of Education
316A Seventh Avenue
President
Superintendent Michael Adams

Child Study Team
316B Seventh Avenue • 547-1322
Jocqueline Renner

Glenview Avenue Elementary School
1700 Sycamore Street • 547-7647
Principal

Haddon Heights Jr./Sr. High School
301 Second Avenue • 547-1920
Principal: Karim Fisher
Asst. Principal (10-12): Michael Renner
Asst. Principal (7-9): Matt Martin 

New Beginnings Learning Center Nursery School
1st United Methodist Church
704 Garden Street • 547-4444
Director: Ayn Masker 

Seventh Avenue Elementary School
316 Seventh Avenue • 547-0610
Principal Chris Ormsby

St. Rose Elementary School
300 Kings Highway • 546-6166
Principal Deacon Joseph Rafferty

The Haddon Heights Public School District Emergency Closing Number is #563

Garnets News Safe Routes to School
The Safe Routes to School group helped organize a Bike Rodeo at the Haddon 
Heights Farmer’s Market with HIP 4 Kids on Sunday June 27th. Over 30 local 
children were fitted for a free helmet as part of the event. Helmet fittings, 
giveaways and educational materials were available from Cross County 
Connections. Our local police officers helped by doing bike tune-ups, handing 
out Cabana ice cream tickets and by giving free raffle tickets for a bike to be 
raffled on Sunday July 4th. Additional helmets will be available for giveaway at 
the Haddon Heights National Night Out on August 3rd. 
Tuesday September 7th, plan to walk off those first day jitters on the First 
Day of School!
A Safe Routes to School Program was established in Haddon Heights in 2018 with representatives 
from the local public elementary schools teamed with Town Council, the Board of Education and 
Cross County Connections (CCC) Transportation Management Association. A School Travel Plan 
was developed to help identify student walking and bicycling travel corridors and recommends 

infrastructure improvements to make the travel corridors safer for 
students. The School Travel Plan includes a section to summarize 
existing conditions, identify general recommendations and 
identify specific student travel corridor recommendations 
surrounding each public elementary school. In addition to 
infrastructure related improvements, there is also a section on 
Non-Infrastructure Recommendations that focus on things like 
education, encouragement and enforcement. The Haddon Heights 
School Travel Plan is available on the town’s website.
Want to hear more? Email Kate Russo at k8prusso@gmail.com for 
information about our next meeting likely in August.

Congratulations Haddon Heights 
High School Class of 2021!
On June 22, 2021, the Haddon Heights High 
School Class of 2021 attended their graduation 
ceremony.  Academically, the class of 2021 has embraced the 
opportunities that were provided.  They have been extremely 
successful.
Based on the information provided so far by the seniors, 
in the fall approximately 57% percent of the class of 2021 
will be attending four year colleges, 29% percent two year 
colleges, and 14% percent will be entering the workforce or 
the armed services.
Some of the colleges they will be attending in the fall are: 
Camden County College, Clemson University, The College 
of New Jersey, Drexel University, Rowan University, 
Rutgers University, Saint Joseph’s University, San Diego 
State University, Stanford University, Stockton University, 
University of Delaware, University of Maryland, University 
of Pennsylvania, University of Tennessee, Villanova 
University.
Some students are also going to trade schools for HVAC, 
Automotive, Welding, Fashion and Cosmetology.                
Congratulations graduates! We wish you the best of luck in 
your future endeavors.
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Congratulations to St. Rose Alumni! 
Congratulations to our Alumni who 
graduated from high school this year! 
We are proud of you and look forward 
to watching you continue to succeed 
and prosper! 

Congratulations to our 100th 

Graduating Class! 
To our 8th graders who are headed to 
high school this year: Good luck and 
Godspeed! Remember our doors are 
always open to you! “Once a Falcon, 
Always a Falcon.”

Register Now!
St. Rose is accepting applications for 
the 2021-22 school year.  We offer a 
2-year tuition grant to students entering 
grades 1-7 who are transferring from a 
public school. Tuition assistance is also 
available.  We offer personal school 
tours and shadow days for prospective 

students and families.  Our Preschool, 
Rosebud Academy has a few openings 
for the 2021-22 school year.  Please call 
the Advancement Office at 856-546-
6166, ext 309 to schedule a personal tour 
or for additional information.  Follow 
our pages on Facebook at St. Rose of 
Lima School and Alumni Association 
and Rosebud Academy Preschool.  Visit 
our website www.strosenj.com.

Fall Events
•	The First Day of School grades 1-8:  
Tuesday, September 7  (1/2 Day)
•	Kindergarten Orientation: 
Wednesday, September 8
•	Back to School Night: September 16
•	Parish & School BBQ/Bonfire: 
September 24:  6:00 – 9:00 pm
•	“Cheers to 100 Years”  event. 7 pm - 
11 pm

St. Rose of Lima School
Do you have a preschool age child, ages 3 to 5, experiencing developmental 
difficulties with communication, learning, socialization, or motor skills? If 
so, your child may be eligible for free services through the school district. 
The district will evaluate children, when warranted, beginning at age 2 years 
9 months old. The district provides special education services for eligible 
preschoolers.
If you suspect your preschool age child is developing differently or demonstrating 
problems learning contact Jocqueline Renner, Director of Special Education, 
at 547-1322, Ext. 2000 for more information. Information is also available on 
the Special Education, Project CHILD FIND weblink located on the school 
district’s website at hhsd.k12.nj.us.

PROJECT CHILD FIND

New Beginnings Learning & Childcare Center will be reopening its doors September, 
2021! Families who enroll their children will have more options than ever at NBLCC. 
Parents can expect the affordable excellent care and quality Preschool education the 
school has always been known for, with the addition of year-round childcare with 
full day schedules. Open Enrollment for the 2021-2022 school year is underway 
and spaces are filling quickly. Parents may enroll their 2 1/2- to 5-year-old children 
for their choice of days for the PreSchool program which now runs from 9am until 
12pm, Monday through Friday. For before school care, ‘Breakfast Buddies’ begins 
at 7am for families who need to begin their child a bit earlier. Children can bring 
their breakfast and eat with their friends before their Preschool class begins. ‘Lunch 
Bunch’ follows the Preschool class from 12pm to 1pm. They’ll eat their lunch 
and have extra playtime too. For parents who need a longer day for their child, 
After Care and Extended Care options allow children to spend their afternoons at 
NBLCC until 6pm. We are wrapping up some wonderful renovations! Photos of the 
classrooms are on the website (www.newbeginningslearningcenter.org) and posted 
on the NBLCC Facebook page. NBLCC is located at Fellowship United Methodist, 
704 Garden Street, Haddon Heights NJ. For more information and to request a 
Registration Packet, please visit our website listed above or send an email to Ayn 
Masker, Director at thenblcdirector@gmail.com.

New Beginnings Learning 
Center & Childcare Care



Little Free Library Network

Halloween House Decorating Contest
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Library C ornerLibrary C orner

Cub Scout Pack 163 visited the Haddon Heights Fire Department. They learned about 
fire safety instruction and a took a tour of the Haddon Heights Fire Department!!!

Do you have a Little Free Library at your house?  If so, we want to hear 
from you.  We are creating a network of these libraries throughout 
Haddon Heights to help promote literacy and community.  They will 
be featured on our website and our Facebook page.  Please send an 
email to chris@haddonheightslibrary.com to register and find out 
about the exciting things we have planned for this program.

The library is holding its sixth annual Halloween House Decorating 
Contest this October.  Last year’s contest was very popular with 20 
homes participating.  This contest is strictly for the outside of your 
house and is restricted to the front yard.  We will have several prizes 
and categories.  Registration will begin in September.  Keep an eye 
out on the borough website, the library website and our Facebook 
page for more information on this scary contest!

Cub Scout Pack 163

Boy Scout Troop 67
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SportsSports

Haddon Heights Soccer Club

Fall Rec Program
Kindergarten through 2nd grade
Sundays from 12-1
Location: Atlantic Avenue Baseball Fields  
(Ed Fitzgerald Memorial Field) aka Babe 
Ruth Field
Dates: 9/12, 9/19, 9/26, 10/3, 10/10, 10/17, 
and 10/24
Cost: $70
Go to garnetsfieldhockey.org and click on Registrations and scroll down 
to find this program! Come on out and make some new friends, learn a 
new sport, and have fun! We look forward to seeing you!
Garnetsfieldhockey.org
Any questions-email us at garnetsfieldhockey@gmail.com

Garnets Field Hockey

milestonefundraising.com856-278-0752 Haddon Heights

Fall Soccer Registration Information
REGISTER online at www.haddonheightssoccer.net by AUGUST 20th!!
Fall Tots Soccer Program
• Ages 3 & 4 meets once a week on Saturday mornings 8:15 am 

Fall Rec Soccer Program
• Grades K-2 programs practice one night a week and games are played 
on Saturday mornings. 
• Grades 3-8 practice one night a week and games are played on Friday 
nights. 

HHSC Pave Our Future Brick Campaign
Please lend your support to this most worthy cause. 
By purchasing a brick today, you truly are helping 
to “PAVE OUR FUTURE” FOR THE HADDON 
HEIGHTS SOCCER CLUB!
Please visit the order link online at:  https://
www.fundraisingbrick.com/hhsc or visit www.
haddonheightssoccer.net for more information.

Historic Preservation Commission
A NEW ANCHOR TO THE WHITE HORSE PIKE HISTORIC DISTRICT
Jared Willmann, the new owner of 617 White Horse Pike, has purchased this important 
1920’s bungalow as the new home of Byron Home.   Byron Home, which had been located 
in Barrington, provides a service “Helping Seniors Downsize and Move.”  His company 
has been busy rehabbing the property and received HPC permission to replace the 100 
old shingles which were too deteriorated to fix.  They replaced the shingles in kind.  They 
plan to keep the well-shrubbed parking lot.
This building, as the last home on the White Horse Pike, is an important anchor for the 
Historic District and exemplifies the last building style on the Pike.  It welcomes you 

to Haddon Heights.  Houses on the Pike started with 
the first block, #2, in late Victorian style, continued 
with Italianate, shingle, American Foursquare, colonial 
revival, then finished off with the bungalows that were 
built before The Great Depression stopped the building 
until 1950.  Byron Home now marks the entryway to 
our historic district with its green side yard and lovely 
porch.  We thank Byron Home, welcome them to 
Haddon Heights and wish them success!
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First Presbyterian Church
28 Seventh Avenue ~ 547-6139
fpchaddonheights.org
Rev. Eliza Cramer Jaremko
Sunday 10 a.m.

Joy Community Fellowship
1701 Sycamore Street ~ 546-1188
www.joynj.org
Mark Savidge, Pastor
Sunday 10 a.m.     

St. Mary’s Episcopal Church
“Everyone is Welcome at St. Mary’s - Come 
Worship With Us” 
White Horse Pike & Green Streets ~ 547-3240
www.stmaryshhnj.org 
Sunday Eucharist at 10:00 a.m. 
with Sunday School

St. Rose of Lima RC Church
300 Kings Highway ~ 547-0564
www.strosenj.com 
www.facebook.com/SRLHaddonHeightsNJ
Rev. Father Dave Grover
Saturday, 8:30 am, 5:30 pm;
Sunday 8 am, 9:30 am, 11 am, 6:30 pm

Fellowship United Methodist Church
704 Garden Street ~ 547-3300
www.fellowshipUMCofHH.net   
Rev. Ayn Masker
Sunday Worship in Sanctuary 10:04am
Online Worship available via website

Haddon Heights Baptist Church
300 Station Avenue ~ 547-3579
www.hhbcnj.org
Rev. Erik Christensen, Senior Pastor
Sunday 10:45 am, 6 pm
Wednesday Awana & Bible Study, 7 pm

Places of Worship

Fellowship UMC is a welcoming and casual church 
filled with people made in God’s image. We are a 
church that honors Jesus’ top 2 commands: Love God, 
Love people. Matt. 22:36-40 (We love that!) We work 
hard to be judgement free because “God is the only 
lawgiver and judge. Who do you think you are, to judge 
someone else?” James 4:12 (We love that too!) Expect 
Miracles, Ayn M. Masker, Pastor (she/her/hers)

Sunday Morning Worship
ALL (yes, we really mean ALL) are welcome for 
Worship @ 10:04am each Sunday. Online Worship is 
available at www.FellowshipUMCofHH.net

Gigi’s 2nd Hand Heaven Thrift Shop
The shop is open every Friday and Saturday from 9am 
– 12pm (excluding some holidays). Come check it out 
and get some great bargains. All proceeds help fund 
missions locally and globally. Donations for the thrift 
shop may be dropped in the outside bin (to the left) 
anytime or brought inside on days the shop is open. 
We are so blessed with such a giving congregation and 
community!

Food Pantry
Huge shout out to Julie 
Maher, her daughter 
Eliza, and Girl Scout 
Troop 30751 for 
collecting much needed 
personal care items for 
our food pantry clients! 
They also collected $100 
that has been used to 

purchase gift certificates for John’s Friendly Market 
for those pantry recipients who live in town and don’t 
have transportation. Thank you, Girl Scouts! Please 
continue to spread the word to families and individuals 
in need! Our food pantry is open for walk-ins every 
Friday from 9am – 12pm. Personal appointments will 
continue as well. Our pantry is available to anyone 
within Camden County. If you or someone you know 
needs food, please call the church at 856-547-3300. 
Leave your name, phone number, town you live in, 
and number of people in your household. Please speak 
clearly so that a volunteer can return your call to find 
out what food is needed and arrange a day and time 
that you can come choose what food and personal 
items you need. There is never judgement! Only 
LOVE! Non-perishable food donations may be left in 
the outside bin (to the right) anytime. Please check out 
our website for an up-to-date list of needs. Thank you!

SUMMER MISSION PROJECT 
Backpacks for the Camden Neighborhood Center 
and Local Children in Need
Our special mission project for the summer is 
to again fill and distribute backpacks to both the 
Neighborhood Center in Camden and local children 
who could use some assistance. Anyone who would 
like to donate items can find a list of suggested items 
on our Facebook page and website. Donations may be 
placed in the bins outside the thrift shop/food pantry. 
Please mark donations “BACKPACKS”. You may call 
the church office at 856-547-3300 with any questions 
or requests for a backpack.

American Red Cross Blood Drive
July 28, 2021
We are thrilled to be opening our church building 
for a blood drive with the American Red Cross on 
Wednesday, July 28th. Appointments can be made via 
www.redcross.org/give-blood
LGBTQ+ PRIDE
June was PRIDE month. An entire month dedicated 
to the uplifting of LGBTQ+ voices, celebration of 
LGBTQ+ culture and the support of LGBTQ+ rights. 
Jesus taught us to love. Unconditionally and without 
exceptions. When Jesus was asked what the greatest 
commandment was, this is how He responded. Mark 
12:30-31 “Love the Lord our God with all your heart 
and with all your soul and with all your mind and 
with all your strength.” The second commandment 
is this: ‘Love your neighbor as yourself.’ There is no 
commandment greater than these.” Fellowship UMC 
was blessed to participate in a beautiful and LOVING 
experience as we shared God’s LOVE for our LGBTQ+ 
siblings at the Haddon Township PRIDE PARADE and 
Loving & Learning community event! God LOVES 
YOU. We LOVE YOU!

For updated info, please visit us at…
Website: FellowshipUMCofHH.net
Facebook: @FellowshipUMCofHaddonHeights
Email: Fellowshipumcofhh@gmail.com

Fellowship United Methodist Church Haddon Heights  
Baptist Church
Concrete and Cranes
Jesus!  Our Strong Foundation
I am sure of this, that he who 
started a good work in you 
will carry it on to completion 
until the day of Christ Jesus. 
Philippians 1:6
Vacation Bible School
This summer, unlike last year, Vacation Bible School 
will be in-person at Haddon Heights Baptist Church!  
The VBS fun begins this year at 9:00 a.m. on August 2 
- 6th by the big front doors on Third Avenue at Station 
Avenue. After registering outside, children will meet 
their “crew foreman” in the auditorium and travel by 
grade level “crews” through 5 rotations.  
In the Bible Inspection area, Bible “inspectors” will 
help them to examine truths from God’s Word that 
show how Jesus can be their strong foundation.  
Other rotation sites are fun crafts, exciting music 
and memory verse games, guided outdoor recess, 
and a special “construction site” where VBSers may 
compete in construction games and learn about the 
special 2021 VBS Mission project.
Haddon Heights Baptist Church VBS is for children 
aged 4yrs. (must be four by September 30th) through 
finished 6th grade.  Family members can pick up their 
children in front of the church at 11:45. No snacks 
will be served, but bottled water will be available for 
the children.  Each of our workers is required to go 
through a background check and child safety program.
It is strongly suggested that families register their 
children on-line at the HHBC website, www.hhbcnj.
org in order to avoid long lines on the first day of VBS.  
As always, Haddon Heights Baptist Church offers this 
annual summer event absolutely free of charge.
Share and Prayer
The pandemic journey we have travelled together 
has stirred, within many, feelings of anxiety, fear 
and uncertainty.  Believing that “burdens shared are 
burdens halved,” Haddon Heights Baptist Church 
is offering, this summer, a way to share your cares 
and concerns with other travelers on today’s rocky 
highways and byways.
Since June 4, HHBC has been offering a weekly time 
of “Share & Prayer” to help provide comfort and hope 
to the community.  Each Friday between 7 and 9 pm, 
prayer counselors are available on the front lawn of 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 18



First Presbyterian Church is located at the corner 
of Seventh and Green Streets in Haddon Heights.  
Website:fpchaddonheights.org
Facebook: www.facebook.com/fpchaddonheights
Instagram:www.instagram.com/fpchaddonheights
Worship:Sundays at 10:00 AM (in-person & on 
Facebook)

Worship Services:
As things slowly start opening around our 
community and country, First Presbyterian 
Church is no exception.  Our worship services 
are allowing full capacity in-person attendance, 
however, at this time masks are required for 
attendance by all over 2 years of age. This 
decision was made to protect our youth and 
those members of our congregation that are most 
vulnerable.  Registration and temperature checks 
for in-person worship services are no longer 
necessary.  We request that you sign in as you 
enter the sanctuary so we can maintain a record 
of all attendees.  Childcare during our worship 
services will also be available starting in the fall 
(mid-September) from 9:45 until 11:15 AM.
Masks are no longer required for indoor 
gatherings and meetings in our church building 
if all members of the group are fully vaccinated.  
However, masks are still recommended for 
visitors entering the building if they are not yet 
fully vaccinated.  
We continue to live-stream each service on our 
Facebook page for those who prefer to participate 
from home. We welcome you to join us for 
worship at any time. 
VBS and Deacons’ Picnic
We were able to resume an annual event last 
spring… our Very Big Sunday (VBS) followed 
by our Deacons’ Picnic.  We celebrated VBS with 
outdoor worship as well as games and gifts for the 
children.  Our Deacons’ Picnic was BYO this year 
but was still enjoyed by all those who attended. 
Sunday School and Bible Study:
Our Adult Sunday School class will resume 

in-person in the fall, beginning on Sunday, 
September 19th at 9:00 AM.  We plan to continue 
our Adult Bible Study on Wednesdays at 11:00 
AM via Zoom for those who have enjoyed the 
fellowship from the comfort of their own homes. 
Our children’s Sunday School will also resume in 
the fall to meet in-person on Sunday mornings at 
10:15 AM.  
The topics of our Sunday School and Bible Study 
classes change periodically, so please contact the 
office to learn more about them or for information 
on how you can join us.  

Friendship Circle: 
Our Friendship Circle, a women’s gathering of the 
PCUSA Presbyterian Women, gathers for prayer 
and to discuss a selected book or topic for each 
season.  After a break during the summer, they 
will resume meeting in our church parlor every 
3rd Tuesday of the month at 9:30 AM.  The next 
meeting will be on September 21, 2021.  We’d love 
for you to join us.  
Community Outreach:
We’re continuing to collect food and monetary 
donations for Your Food Shelf in East Camden 
to help support their mission of feeding those in 
need.  There is a large bin near the office entrance 
of our church on Green Street where you can drop 
off any non-perishable items to donate. We are also 
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First Presbyterian Church

ROBERT BROWN, P.C.
Tax & Public Accountant
610 Station Avenue Suite 1	        Telephone: 856-546-0770  
Haddon Heights, NJ 08035 		     Fax: 856-546-4640 
Email: browntaxesrus@aol.com   

Bookkeeping Service: Quickbook software 
installations for business or personal – write 
up cash receipts, cash disbursements and bank 
reconciliations – no job too small.
Full Payroll Service: Weekly, bi-weekly, 
monthly or yearly payrolls calculated, payroll tax 
returns filed including W-2’s and 1099’s.
Full Tax Service: Individual, Estate, LLC, 
Corporate and Partnership tax returns.

Year Round Office hours! We are available for any 
and all questions you may have!

300 Kings Highway, Haddon Heights ~ www.strosenj.com ~ 856-547-0564
Our Parish Mission Statement
Building our 100th year history, we the Catholic Community of St. 
Rose of Lima Parish, as disciples of Jesus Christ, are called to grow 
by following the Gospel message to love God and others. Through 
prayer, worship and the Eucharist, we encounter Jesus who, through 
the Holy Spirit invites us to deepen our own spiritual growth then 
return to the community to evangelize, educate and serve. 
We warmly welcome all to come and worship with us and we hope 
you feel at home here at our parish. We serve over thirty-four 
hundred families in the Haddon Heights, Audubon, Barrington, 
Magnolia and Mount Ephraim areas. With over 40 active ministries, 
including a food pantry, youth ministry, and gardening group, there 
is a place for everyone to get involved. 
We are always happy to welcome new parishioners and we invite 
them to register at the rectory as soon as possible. We pray that 
every grace and special blessing will be with you.
Mass Schedule
Saturday Vigil 5:30pm 
Sunday Masses: 8:00am, 9:30am, 11:00am 
Weekday Masses: M-F 6:30am & 8:30am, Saturday 8:30am 

collecting school supplies over the summer for area schools and 
students in need.  If you’d like to contribute supplies, they can be 
placed in the food bin located near our Green St. entrance as well.  
Please visit our Facebook page or website for updated information 
about any targeted items we may be collecting for Your Food Shelf 
and for a list of school supplies that have been requested.  
Vital Vigils Prayer Practices: 
Our church continues our role in the “Vital Vigils” program, part 
of the South Jersey Vital Congregations, which aims to provide 
congregations with practical resources for personal and group 
prayer practices for spiritual growth.  Monthly meetings are held on 
the first Wednesday of each month at 7pm, with our next meeting 
scheduled for August 4, 2021.  For more information about this 
program and how to join the meetings, please contact our office. 
For more information on any of these events please contact our 
church office at 856-547-6139 or info.fpchh@gmail.com.

Haddon Heights Baptist Church
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the church at the corner of Third 
and Station Avenues to talk and pray 
together with any and all who are 
burdened with cares.  Anyone may 
stop by, share prayer requests and 
have a prayer counselor pray with 
them.  Requests may also be left 
anonymously on a prayer card for 
later prayerful attention.
This outdoor event continues every 
Friday evening through the summer until the end 
of August, weather permitting.  Light refreshments 
are provided.
PANDEMIC ISSUES
As of May 19, 2021, the State of New Jersey has 
lifted all limits on seating capacity for indoor 
religious services as long as CDC guidelines of 
masking and social distancing are followed.  This 
will allow Haddon Heights Baptist Church much 
greater latitude in planning services, meetings, 
ministries and events.  As a result, Sunday and 
Wednesday schedules will be reconfigured 
beginning September 5 as follows:
Sunday Morning:

9:30 am-Bible Fellowship Groups
11:00 am-Worship Service

Sunday Evening: 
6:00 pm-Awana, 

Wednesday Evening:
6:00 pm-Fellowship Dinner (on select 
evenings)
7:00 pm- Men’s and Women’s Bible Studies

Devotional and Prayer Meeting	
Student Ministry
Children’s Ministry

Awana
Club activities have been paused due to the 
pandemic and, at present, are scheduled to resume 
on Sunday evening, September 12, 2021, from 
6:00-7:30 pm.  This big change of day and time has 
been made to better accommodate families who 
have found it challenging to ferry clubbers to and 
from club at the end of a busy work/school day and 
get them in bed at a reasonable hour.  Hopes are 
that the lighter weekend schedule and earlier start/
finish will relieve family stress and lead to a more 

positive club and family experience. Clubbers 
and leaders alike greatly miss club meetings and 
anticipate the reopening this Fall.  
Awana, which stands for Approved Workmen 
Are Not Ashamed, is a kids club for children age 
3 through 6th grade. Emphasis is on wholesome 
game activities, Scripture memorization and 
Bible-based teaching.  Awana now meets Sundays, 
September through April, from 6:00 pm to 7:30 
pm.
Youth Group
The church’s Jr/Sr High Youth Group meets on 
Wednesdays from 7:00 pm to 8:30 pm year-round.  
Come for food, fun, fellowship, a challenging 
speaker, good music and games. Summer and Fall 
2021 events have not yet been formalized.  Check 
the church website at www.hhbcnj.org for an 
update of events and activities.
Day of Prayer
Haddon Heights Baptist Church believes that 
a foundational reason the church has been in 
existence for 123 years is the commitment of its 
members to praying for one another.  Wednesday 
Prayer Meeting has been in existence for all of 
those 123 years.  Now, the church has added a 
monthly Day of Prayer to lift up the fellowship in 
prayer to the Lord around the clock on the second 
Tuesday of every month.   
Weekly Schedule (through Sunday August 29, 2021) 
Bible Fellowship Groups All Ages 9:30am-10:30am 
Morning Worship Service 11:00am-12:00pm
Evening Worship Service 6:00pm-7:00pm
Wed. Prayer Meeting/Bible Study 7:15pm-8:30pm

Find out more about the church at  
www.hhbcnj.org or call (856) 547-3579

CONTINUED FROM PAGE 16

Are You Part of an Organization 
in Haddon Heights?

Would you like to see your organizations information, 
achievements, meetings, or upcoming events included 
in the next Heights Report? 
We are always looking for new submissions. For more 
information about our printing schedules, deadlines, and to 
be put on our email reminder list, please contact the Borough 
Administration Office at jyuhaze@haddonhts.com or 856-
547-7164 ext. 36 



 August and September 2021						         The Heights Report	                      				      	       19 

AUGUST 2021 SCHEDULE
DAY		  DATE		 DESTINATION			   TIME
Tuesday	 Aug. 3	 ShopRite – Lawnside		  10-12:00
Wednesday	 Aug. 4	 ShopRite - Brooklawn		  10-12:45
Thursday	 Aug. 5	 Wegmans – Cherry Hill		  10-12:30
Friday	 Aug. 6	 Walmart – Somerdale		  10-12:00
Tuesday	 Aug. 10	 Deptford Mall			   10-12:30
				    Christmas Tree Shop / Bed Bath & Beyond
Wednesday	 Aug. 11	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		  10-12:45
Thursday	 Aug. 12	 Trader Joe’s – Cherry Hill		 10-12:00
Tuesday	 Aug. 17	 Audubon Crossing/Acme		 10-12:30
Wednesday	 Aug. 18	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		  10-12:45
Thursday	 Aug. 19	 Voorhees Town Ctr		  10-12:30
				    Boscov’s – Echelon Mall

Tuesday	 Aug. 24	 Aldi – Somerdale			   10-12:00
Wednesday	 Aug. 25	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		  10-12:45
Thursday	 Aug. 26	 Westmont Shopping Center	 10-12:30

Senior Bus Route Calendar
Weekly Door-To-Door Shopping Ride Services for All Haddon Heights Seniors, 
60 years of age or certified handicapped. Important: Because of CDC rules, each 
rider must wear a mask. 

SEPTEMBER 2021 SCHEDULE
DAY		  DATE		 DESTINATION			   TIME
Wednesday	 Sept. 1	 ShopRite - Brooklawn		  10-12:45
Thursday	 Sept. 2	 Wegmans – Cherry Hill		  10-12:30
Friday	 Sept. 3	 No Walmart – Labor Day Weekend
Tuesday	 Sept. 7	 Deptford Mall			   10-12:30
				    Christmas Tree Shop / Bed Bath & Beyond
Wednesday	 Sept. 8	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		  10-12:45
Thursday	 Sept. 9	 Trader Joe’s – Cherry Hill		  10-12:00
Tuesday	 Sept. 14	 Audubon Crossing/Acme		  10-12:30
Wednesday	 Sept. 15	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		  10-12:45
Thursday	 Sept. 16	 Voorhees Town Ctr		  10-12:30
				    Boscov’s – Echelon Mall

Tuesday	 Sept. 21	 Aldi – Somerdale			   10-12:00
Wednesday	 Sept. 22	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		  10-12:45
Thursday	 Sept. 23	 Westmont Shopping Center	 	 10-12:30
Wednesday 	Sept. 29	 ShopRite – Brooklawn		  10-12:45

HOW TO REGISTER: This is a reservation only system for the door-to-door 
shopping routes. First time riders must call (856) 456-3344 to pre-register for the 
service. After this short phone intake, you must call each week to reserve your 
ride.
All appointments for shopping service rides must be made by calling (856) 456-
1148 between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. the working day before your 
trip.  Follow the instructions to leave a message for the shopping program.  Speak 
slowly and clearly.  Give your name, address with city, phone number and the day 
of the route.
HOW THIS IS FUNDED: Tuesday and Thursdays are paid for by the Stanfill 
Towers Board.  There is no donation requested.  The Wednesday rides to ShopRite 
in Brooklawn and the Friday ride to Walmart in Somerdale remain courtesy of the 
Senior Citizens United Community Services Sen-Han program.  A $2 donation is 
suggested per one way ride.

PRINTED SCHEDULES AVAILABLE AT THE 
BOROUGH HALL AND ON BOROUGH’S WEBSITE.

Need to find a space to host your next party? 
Look no further! 

The Haddon Heights Rental Facilities are currently open 
and taking reservations. We do ask all renters and attendees 
to be sure follow all State COVID Guidelines while in our 
facilities. 
Haddon Heights has two facilities to offer you! The Cabin and The 
Community Center are available to rent for private parties and 
functions. Hoff ’s Playground is conveniently located next to the 
Cabin and adjacent to the Community Center, children can play 
within view of adults enjoying their event. There is ample street 
parking for all of your guests. 
If interested in renting one of your hometown’s facilities, you can 
find all the information and pricing on the borough’s website at 
www.haddonhts.com. Just select rentals from the list on the left 
and select either the Community Center or Cabin for their specific 
rental information. Both pages offer a slide-show of  photos taken 
of the facilities (some items pictured were rented from an outside 
source and brought in by the renter.) You will also find a link to a 
PDF version of our required rental agreement paperwork. 
The spaces are rented on a first come, first serve basis. If you are 
interested in a specific date we recommend calling the office at 
856-547-7164 ex. 36 to see if the date and time you would like are 
available. We can put a tentative hold on the date for one week, 
while you fill out the paperwork and send it/drop it off to our 
office along with the required security deposit check. After one 
week the date will be released.
If you have questions or would like to check on the availability of 
a date/time, please contact Borough Hall Administrative Office at 
547-7164 ext. 36 or email at jyuhaze@haddonhts.com. 

Rental FacilitiesRental Facilities

The Community Center is located at 321 Seventh Ave. It 
offers a spacious main room with french doors leading to a fenced 
in yard. It is equipped with a full kitchen & sound system.  Round 

tables & padded chairs 
are supplied and set up 
for you by the borough 
for each event. The 
Community Center 
accommodates up to 
100 guests. 

The Cabin is located at 600 Lippincott Lane. The Cabin offers 
a charming space which 
includes a gas fireplace, 
a small warming kitchen 
area with a full size 
refrigerator and audio 
visual equipment.  Tables 
and chairs are supplied 
and set up for every event. 
The Cabin accommodates 
up to 40 guests.  




